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FOR IMMEDIATE RELEASE

February 9, 2022

Orland Area Water Supply Project Releases Map

Orland, CA: Based on a careful evaluation of the location of all dry wells that were reported to Glenn
County in November and December 2021, the Orland Area Water Supply Project (Project) team made
public today the map showing where new water lines are planned. The Project team includes the City of
Orland, California Department of Water Resources (DWR), Glenn County and State Water Resources

Control Board.

Based on the evaluation of the dry well locations and considering the funding resources available for the
Project, the Project team formulated the draft alignment for pipelines to extend from the City of Orland
water system to connect to residential properties outside city limits to provide domestic water supply where
needed. This alignment is currently routed for appropriate approvals with various agencies. Unfortunately,
some of the properties with reported dry wells are located too far from the Project and cannot be connected
as part of this Project due to funding limitations.

Owners of property eligible to connect to the new system extension, who filed their interest into the Glenn
County Expression of Interest database, will be contacted in coming weeks by City of Orland staffto begin
reviewing and signing documents. Owners of property not eligible due to proximity from water mains are
being notified by mail.

It is DWR’s objective and intention to provide as many owners of dry and at-risk wells with connection to
a reliable municipal or community water system as possible within budget constraints

DWR is also funding expansion of capacity for Orland’s municipal water system with a new well, storage
tank and booster pump as part of this project.

City Manager Pete Carr explained, “Of the 237 people who signed up for connection, it appears we will be
able to extend connection to about 150, given how properties with reported dry wells are clustered along
certain county roads. This is a great opportunity and permanent solution for many people in the Orland area
to obtain a source of reliable drinking water.”
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